Jeff Hallada 2722 S. 23 St. Apt. #2 Manitowoc, Wi.

12-14-2016

Mayor Nickels The Public Saftey Committee Of Manitowoc, Wi.

Dear Mayor and members of the Saftey Committee,

I am writing this letter in regards to the un marked intersessions in Manitowoc. Such as the ones on South 9th and 11th street. I think it is essential to add a stop sign or at least a yeild sign on one side of these streets. Especially with the continual influx of young and unexperienced drivers, and new people to our city who are not familiair with these streets. I have had a few close calls my self on these streets and even observed accidents resulting when both cars failed to yeild. Just recently before my son acquired his drivers liscense we withnessed an accident on 11th street while practicing driving.

I have always wondered why no one ever put signs up. I asked the drivers ed instructor why there aren't any. "He said "Good queistion, I don't know but they should have a sign on one side of the street or the other." I think the cost would be minimal in comparsion too the inevatibal. Some day somone getting killed at one of these intersections. It could be my son or anyone of you're childrens or grandchildrens lives lost.

Please give this recomendation serious consideration. The sooner the better. I think everyone Committee members could be proud of implementing this change to improve our city. Thank you for you're consideration.

Sincerely,

Jeff Hallada

leff Hallada